
 
 

CITY OF SOUTH SAN FRANCISCO 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
NOTICE OF PROPOSED ADOPTION OF MULTIPLE ORDINANCES AND 

A RESOLUTION TO ADOPT NEW FEES 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City Council of the City of South San Francisco will hold 
a Public Hearing at a Regular Meeting on Wednesday, July 9, 2025, commencing at 6:30 p.m., or 
as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard, in the Council Chambers, at the Library, Parks and 
Recreation Building, 901 Civic Campus Way, South San Francisco, California, on items, including 
consideration of the following, at which time and place any and all persons interested may appear 
and be heard thereon. The Council may continue the hearing from time to time without further 
written notice. Written correspondence may be submitted to the attention of the City Council, at 
the address below. 

 
THE CITY OF SOUTH SAN FRANCISCO HERBY GIVES FURTHER NOTICE that: 
  
1. The City Council will hold a public hearing to consider adoption of ordinances to (1) establish 

a pavement cut moratorium, (2) adopt a Utility Pavement Cut Recovery Fee, and (3) adopt a 
Heavy Construction Vehicle Fee; and to consider adoption of a resolution setting rates for the 
Utility Pavement Cut Recovery Fee and Heavy Construction Vehicle Fee. A pavement cut 
moratorium would prohibit, with certain exceptions, excavations into City streets for a 
specified period of time after street construction, reconstruction, or repair. A Utility Pavement 
Cut Recovery Fee would, with certain exceptions, be charged for all excavations in City streets. 
A Heavy Construction Vehicle Fee would, with certain exceptions, be charged to all 
developments that require a building permit and add new building square footage to the City. 
 

2. The proposed ordinances and resolution and the corresponding fee studies will be available for 
public inspection, review, and comment for ten (10) days prior to the public hearing at which 
the City Council will consider adoption of the ordinances and the resolution. The proposed 
ordinances and resolution and the fee studies may be viewed in the Office of the City Clerk at 
South San Francisco City Hall, 400 Grand Avenue. 

 
If you challenge in court the action taken by the City Council regarding the item described above, 
you may be limited to raising only those issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing 
described in this notice or in written correspondence delivered to the City Council at, or prior to, 
the public hearing.  
 
Any person wishing to provide comments to the City Council on this matter is invited to attend 
the meeting in-person. Comments may be submitted electronically by using the eComment portal 
at https://ci-ssf-ca.granicusideas.com/meetings or by visiting the City Council meeting's agenda 
page.  
 



If you have any questions or wish to submit written correspondence regarding this matter, contact 
the City Clerk, at 400 Grand Avenue, South San Francisco, CA 94080 or (650) 877-8518.   
 
 
 

     
Rosa Govea Acosta, City Clerk 

                                                                                                                          Dated: June 20, 2025 
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